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CARS - SITUATION WHERE VAT INPUT TAX CAN BE RECLAIMED

VAT input tax is deductible on the following types of qualifying car:
· stock for resale
· cars acquired for the purpose of a car-related trade; and
· those acquired wholly for business use. A qualifying car is one that has never been purchased by a non-taxable person, or on which input tax recovery has not been blocked for a taxable person. Normally a qualifying car will be a new or a used car where the previous owners were able to recover all the VAT incurred on their purchase. This definition includes, for example, cars sold by leasing companies.

Manufacturers
A motor manufacturer or dealer can recover input tax in respect of a stock-in-trade car, which must be sold within twelve months of production or acquisition. It’s common for employees (and occasionally their relatives) to have private use of such cars, often for nominal consideration; the business must account for output tax in this case. HMRC may issue a direction, within three years of a demonstrator car being made available to an employee, that output tax must be accounted for by the employer on the open-market value of the car.
Taxis etc. 
A car acquired for the following purposes will not result in blocked input tax:
· used as a taxi to carry passengers
· leasing to disabled persons, or to a business which undertakes such leasing
· short-term self-drive hire, where the hirer (or its employee) will drive the car; or
· driving instruction given by a driving school.
 HMRC will usually only accept the following situations as intended wholly for business use:
· valid pool cars
· a car-leasing business; and
· vehicles that are unsuitable for private use, such as marked emergency cars, or those where steps have been taken to prevent private use. The input tax cannot be apportioned between business and private elements. If it is intended that the car be made available for private use it will not be acquired wholly for business use. 
